
    

Heights Happenings 
Winston Heights Newsletter 

W E E K  8   T E R M  1  

Dear Parents, 

COVID-19 and Changes at School 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank parents and carers for remaining calm during these difficult circumstances that 

we all find ourselves in. It is extremely important to read the letters coming home so you are fully aware of what is           

happening with regards to school and operations. Whilst we have had to cancel or modify many activities and events at 

school, we are continuing to run school as close to normal routines as possible. The children remain happy and are            

continuing their learning. 

Staff are planning modified lessons and activities that can be completed at home should schools be told to close. In the 

meantime teachers are teaching their regular lessons to children who are at school. If parents decide to keep their children 

at home they should ensure they keep their children learning by providing them with suitable activities for their ability. In 

yesterday’s update letter I spoke about what parents should be using for lessons.  NSW Health’s recommendation to the 

Government is that schools remain open. We have hand sanitizers in every room and students are washing their hands    

regularly. All bathrooms have soap and are checked regularly to ensure they are stocked. Talking to your children about 

their own hygiene is extremely important. 

Today a letter will go home with all students regarding Google Classroom and how to access this from home. Students in 

Years 3-6 are familiar with this platform already. To access this, students will need to know their Department of Education 

login details. K-2 students will receive a copy of theirs today so that parents are able to assist with this should students need 

to learn from home. 

P&C AGM and Special Meetings for Parent Organisations 

All meetings have been postponed at this time. When new dates are set, once NSW Health and Department of Education 

have made recommendations, the community will be notified. 

Olympathon 

Our Olympathon will be rescheduled for Term 3. The weather will be similar to our current weather to enable all planned 

activities to be undertaken then. In early Term 3 we will resend out notes and sponsorship forms. If students have already 

sent in their form and sponsorship money it will be held until Term 3. 

School Photos – Monday 16th March 

School photos went ahead as planned on Monday. If you have any questions regarding photos please contact MSP directly 

on Ph: 98315505 

Canteen 

The Canteen Committee have received some interesting questions recently. Here are the answers.  

Q - “What happens when a child comes to the canteen with no lunch order or can’t find their lunch order?” A – If a student 

has no recess or lunch from home or a lunch order, they can still get something to eat. Students let their class teacher know 

who then send them to the office. The office will provide a recess/lunch Request Form that the student can then take to the 

canteen. The volunteers will make up a basic sandwich (jam, vegemite, honey or cheese) for lunch. For recess they can have 

either a pikelet, raisin toast, fresh or frozen fruit. An invoice will be sent home with the child and prompt payment of this 

would be appreciated. 



Q – “What happens when a parent calls in realising their child does not have lunch?” A – The canteen will provide a basic    

sandwich for the child and an invoice will be sent home and prompt payment is appreciated. The Canteen does not offer any 

cooked food or drinks for phone orders.  

Q- “What if my child does not receive their lunch order?” A – If a child has not received their lunch order, they are also asked to 

see their classroom teacher and then they will be sent to the office. The volunteers will try to find out what may have gone 

wrong. If the lunch order was on FlexiSchools this is easier to track than a cash order. The order may have been put in the 

wrong basket or may not have had the student’s name on it. Most times the problem is sorted, but if not, the volunteers can 

still make up a sandwich for the student. 

Thank you to our Canteen volunteers for giving of your time to provide a service to our students. 

Harmony Day 

It was great to see the children dressed in National Dress or wearing orange for Harmony Day yesterday. While we couldn’t 

have our Parade of Nations the children still discussed Harmony Day and what it means. The students have also been hard at 

work painting their rocks to place in the “Everyone Belongs” path that will be laid soon. Each rock shows that everyone is 

unique and while we are unique we all belong to this community. 

Crazy Hair Day 

Today Ruby and Leroy both shaved off their hair in support of people with Leukaemia in the Worlds Greatest Shave. The       

students and staff had some crazy hair styles this morning. The Winston Heights PS students raised $313.20 towards the cause. 

Leroy and Ruby will let us know their final fundraising totals at a later date. 

Cupcake Day Cancelled 

While we were hoping to let this activity run we unfortunately need to cancel this. The Music Committee are trying to come up 

with another fun alternative option for our students and we will keep you informed when we have further details. 

Planting 

A special thank you to the mum who answered our call yesterday and came in today to assist with planting. The garden is    

looking great. 

Winter Uniforms 

Next term all students are to wear their winter uniform to school each day. The uniform shop is open every Wednesday     

morning from 8:30-10am. If you require more winter uniforms it is advisable to logon to Flexischools and place your order as 

soon as possible to ensure you receive your items ready for next term. 

 

 

Kind regards, 

Margaret Creagh 

Principal 



 





Messages from The Office 

 If you child/children are absent from school ensure you complete an absent form on 

our school APP for each day your child/children are away. 

 All PSSA shirts are to be returned to the office washed and cleaned ready for PSSA 

Winter sport. 

  Notes and Money due: 

 Year 6 Jackets (Year 6) $55 by 20th March 

 Annual Fees (whole School) - by  20th March 

 Senior Dance (returning Students) $30 by 23rd March 

 Easter Hat Decorations (K-2) - by 25th March 

 Music Committee Stall Fundraiser - Friday 27th March 

 Sydney Zoo (Years 5&6) $25 by 26th March - Postponed until mid year 

 Canteen Easter Hot Cross Bun Deal (K-2) - by 30th March 

 Cybersafety Talk (for Parents) - by 30th March - Postponed 

Office Hours 8.30am - 3.15pm 

Mrs Lee Wood, Mrs Rachael Calvar & Mrs Carolyn Leverton 



PSSA Results Round 4– 13th March 2020 

Senior Cricket played Jasper Road. 

Lost Player of the match was Blake for great batting and 

bowling. We played ok, but needed to get more wickets. 

We are getting better. By Hasan 

Junior Cricket played Jasper Road. 

Lost. Player of the match was Eshaan for his bowling. The 

game was good. We got a few wickets but still lost. We lost 

by about 13 runs. By Ben. 

Touch Jnr Boys played Jasper Road 

Won 4-1. Player of the match NFP. There were sprinklers, 

wet shoes and limited spaces, but we came out on top. By 

Mr Nico. 

Touch Snr Girls played Jasper Road 

Won 4-1. Players of the match were the Whole Team. 

They played as young men! Even thanking the other refer-

ee with maturity and conviction. By Mr Nico. 

PSSA Results Round 4 - 13th March 2020 

Softball Girls played Jasper Road 

Won 7-3. Player of the match was Charlotte who was  

encouraging. The game was good. We all played great. By 

Alice. 

Softball Boys played Jasper Road 

Won 19-7. Player of the match was Cohen. He had good 

hits. It was an OK game. We all had ups and downs and we 

all played fairly. By Daniel. 

Tball Girls played Jasper Road 

Lost 9-28. Players of the match was Rubie & NFP as they 

got two people out by catching fly balls. Jasper Road were 

great at tagging. We learnt lots. By Lily. 

Tball Boys played Jasper Road 

Lost 25-8. Player of the match was Zac because he tried 

his hardest and was a good sportsman. Winston Heights 

were very encouraging of both teams. By Matthew 

 

PSSA Draw 

 

Softball/Tee Ball—suspended until further notice 

Cricket—suspended until further notice 

Touch—suspended until further notice 

 

 

PSSA Winter Trials 

Postponed 



Diary Dates 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    TERM DATES 2020 
Term 1 2020 Wednesday 29 January 2020 - Thursday 9th April 2020 

Term 2 2020 Tuesday 28 April—Friday 3 July 2020 

Term 3 2020 Tuesday 21 July—Friday 25 September 2020 

Term 4 2020 Monday 12 October—Wed 16 December 2020 

Please note the following diary dates may be subject to change.  

Further information will be sent home closer to the event being held. 

March 2020 

 

Mon 23rd  LINKS Year 6-postponed 

    P&C AGM Meeting 7pm– postponed 

Thurs 26th K-6 Olympathon—postponed until later in  

     year 

    Assembly—cancelled 

Fri 27th  Music Committee Stall Fundraiser  

Mon 30th  LINKS Year 6—postponed 

 

 

 

All Band rehearsals, keyboard program and tutorials—

CANCELLED until further notice. 

 

All Assemblies CANCELLED until further notice. 

 

PSSA suspended until further notice. 

 

 

April 2020 

 

Thurs 2nd  CyberSafety-Parent Workshop  - postponed 

Fri 3rd   Hot Cross Bun Day 

    Peer Support Training Day -postponed  

Mon 6th  Stage 3 Exc to Sydney Zoo—postponed 

    Yr 1 Exc to Woodberry Village—cancelled 

Wed 8th  ANZAC Day sevice—cancelled 

Thurs 9th  Easter Hat Parade & Pedlar’s Market— 

     cancelled 

    Last Day Term 1 

Tues 28th  Students return for Term 2 

Thurs 30th Cross Country Carnival 

 

May 2020 

 

Mon 4th  Kinder 2021 Enrolments open 

Wed 6th  Music Committee Meeting 6:30pm 

Thurs 7th  Mother’s Day Muffins with Mum 

Mon 11th  Zone Cross Country Carnival 

Tues 12th  NAPLAN 

Wed 13th  NAPLAN 

Thurs 14th NAPLAN 

Fri 15th  NAPLAN 

Mon 25th  Band Camp - POSTPONED UNTIL NOV 

    P&C Meeting 7pm 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Merit Certificates 
Congratulations!  

Well done to these PBL Award winners who have been Safe,  

Respectful & Responsible Learners 

Divij KB, Harpah KB, Winston S3G, Leighton S3A, Elliot S2N,                

Xavier S2N, Beau 1H & Callum 1C 

AWARDED TO 

 WEEK 7   

KB : Divij & Michael   

KH : Jackson & Isha   

KL : Radha & Ella    

1C : Hallie & Emmeth   

1H : Eddie & Caleb   

1LW : Tabitha & Jake   

2E : Evie & Cooper   

2P : Abi & Georgina   

2V : Aashna & Journii  

S2F : Neek & Olivia   

S2G : Leyton & Leroy   

S2J : Jack & Ava   

S2N : Jacob & Victoria  

S3A : Campbell & Lara   

S3B : Alice  & Noah   

S3G : Zaed & Ellie   

S3L : Eshaan & Alyssa   

S3P  : Marcus & Svend   

Library:   

Super Award: Adrian & Olivia 

RFF/The Studio:   1C & S2F 

  

   

AWARDED TO 

 WEEK 8   

KB : Ela & Theodore   

KH : Annie & CJ   

KL : Bronte & Adam   

1C : Ethan & Lauren   

1H : Dimitri & Lucas   

1LW : Lucas & Estelle   

2E : Hailey & Raphael   

2P : Chloe & Evie   

2V : Zarah & Eli  

S2F : Aoife & Jonah   

S2G : NFP & Ben   

S2J : NFP & Bareen   

S2N : TeTeho & Paige  

S3A : Eleanor & Mya   

S3B : Jackson & Amelia   

S3G : Yana & Mariam   

S3L : Hannah & Alistair   

S3P  : Cheryl & Annabelle   

Library:  KB & S3L 

Super Award: Cohen & Suryadev 

RFF/The Studio:   KL & S3B 

  

   



 



 

 

 

 

 

Before and After photo of Ruby and Leroy 



 



 

Canteen Roster 

Term 1  Week 9 Monday 23rd March  9.00am 11.30am Andrea   

Term 1  Week 9 Monday 23rd March  11.00am 2.00pm Hayley (N)   

Term 1  Week 9 Monday 23rd March  11.00am 2.00pm ** Help   

Term 1  Week 9 Tuesday 24th March  9.00am 11.30am ** Help   

Term 1  Week 9 Tuesday 24th March  11.00am 2.00pm Beth   

Term 1  Week 9 Tuesday 24th March  11.00am 2.00pm Jodie   

Term 1  Week 9 Wednesday 25th March  9.00am 11.30am ** Help   

Term 1  Week 9 Wednesday 25th March  11.00am 2.00pm Kylie   

Term 1  Week 9 Wednesday 25th March  11.00am 2.00pm Hyo   

Term 1  Week 9 Thursday 26th March  9.00am 11.30am Jody    

Term 1  Week 9 Thursday 26th March  11.00am 2.00pm Rhiannon   

Term 1  Week 9 Thursday 26th March  11.00am 2.00pm Roseanne   

Term 1  Week 9 Friday 27th March  - -     

Term 1  Week 9 Friday 27th March  12.45pm 2.00pm Belinda   

Term 1  Week 9 Friday 27th March  - -     

Term 1  Week 10 Monday 30th  March  9.00am 11.30am Andrea   

Term 1  Week 10 Monday 30th  March  11.00am 2.00pm Amanda   

Term 1  Week 10 Monday 30th  March  11.00am 2.00pm ** Help   

Term 1  Week 10 Tuesday 31st March  9.00am 11.30am Andrea   

Term 1  Week 10 Tuesday 31st March  11.00am 2.00pm Andrea   

Term 1  Week 10 Tuesday 31st March  11.00am 2.00pm Amber   

Term 1  Week 10 Wednesday 1st  April 9.00am 11.30am Kylie   

Term 1  Week 10 Wednesday 1st  April 11.00am 2.00pm Sonja   

Term 1  Week 10 Wednesday 1st  April 11.00am 2.00pm ** Help   

Term 1  Week 10 Thursday 2nd April 9.00am 11.30am ** Help   

Term 1  Week 10 Thursday 2nd April 11.00am 2.00pm ** Help   

Term 1  Week 10 Thursday 2nd April 11.00am 2.00pm ** Help   

Term 1  Week 10 Friday 3rd April - -     

Term 1  Week 10 Friday 3rd April 12.45pm 2.00pm Kimberley HOT CROSS 

Term 1  Week 10 Friday 3rd April - -     

Term 1  Week 11 Monday 6th April 9.00am 11.30am Andrea   

Term 1  Week 11 Monday 6th April 11.00am 2.00pm Peter   

Term 1  Week 11 Monday 6th April 11.00am 2.00pm ** Help   

Term 1  Week 11 Tuesday 7th April 9.00am 11.30am ** Help   

Term 1  Week 11 Tuesday 7th April 11.00am 2.00pm ** Help   

Term 1  Week 11 Tuesday 7th April 11.00am 2.00pm ** Help   

Term 1  Week 11 Wednesday 8th April 9.00am 11.30am ** Help   



 



 


